MAXSTOKE PARISH COUNCIL

Mr John Poole                                                                           Ersthaus,

Clerk to the Council                                                                  Atherstone Road,

Tel 01675 481427                                                                     Over Whitacre. B46 2LP

Mobile 07745249613  email john.poole@furnaceend.orangehome.co.uk
MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 25th January 2017 IN THE VILLAGE HALL
1.  Present: Councillors J Cooper                                      Village Hall: P Burgess
                                        R Green         
                                        L Jones
                                        R Fetherston-Dilke Chair.           Public: None 
                                        C Page                                                      
                              Clerk J Poole                                     
                 County Cllr P Fowler
2. Apologies: Richard King 
3. Declaration of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest: None 

4.   Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 26th October 2016  

      Having been circulated it was proposed by Cllr R Green and seconded by Cllr
      L Jones and unanimously resolved that the minutes of the meeting are a true

      record of the meeting and the Chairman signed the document.   

5.   Matters arising from the previous minutes:
      Scrambling Track: The Chair stated that no issues of substance have been raised.
6.   Correspondence:
The correspondence, issued on a separate sheet, was discussed and minuted below or elsewhere, distributed or put on the Notice Board.

a. NWBC- Area Forum agenda & minutes, distributed. Next Forum 16th Feb  2017, Cllr L Jones/clerk to report speeding and fly tipping.

b. Letter from Craig Tracey MP regarding Neighbourhood Planning, distributed.

c. Battle’s Over- A Nations Tribute, 11th Nov 2018, distributed.

d. WALC- Royal Garden Party, Cllr C Page nominated, clerk to action.

e. WCC-Fire & Rescue Survey & Consultation, both distributed.

f. NWBC-Meeting of Borough Town & Parish Councils, distributed.

g. Consultation- Mancetter N/Plan, distributed.

h. Mayor of NW, Civic Service, distributed, Cllr R Fetherston-Dilke to consider.
i. NWBC- email ref telephone boxes, awaiting action from BT.

j. OWPC email concerning Daw Mill appeal, Maxstoke Council requested to donate 2 hours of free planning legal consultation, from WALC, to OWPC, the council agreed to the request by email in-between meetings. 
 7.   Planning:

       From the planning lists there were two applications for weeks 43 to 03 in 2017.                                 

       PAP/2016/0699, 4 Church Farm Cottages, garage demolition to allow a single

       storey extension and car port, there no objections.

       PAP/2016/0705, Maxstoke Village Hall, a rear extension, there no objections and

       now granted.
       Daw Mill-Update: planning appeal in process.
  8.  Garden Contract:
       Cllr R Fetherston-Dilke stated that there was nothing new to report. 

  9.  Patient Reference Group:

 Cllr L Jones reported that the next meeting was on the 22nd March 2017 and that

 information could be imparted via the Maxstoke Messenger and the B46 Service.
 Cllr C Page would like the doctor’s waiting room to have a visual patient call
 system and County Cllr P Fowler supported the suggestion. 
10.  Maxstoke Village Hall:
       Paul Burgess reported that now the extension planning has been granted a project

       subcommittee has been formed and funding will be applied for.

       The year has been successful and should at least be as good as the previous year.

       The hall committee are still looking for committee members, the next meeting is 
       the AGM and I will be standing down as Chairman and hoping to be replaced by 

       a younger candidate.

       The car park is now fenced gated and locked, next before the end of March a
       hedge will be planted using the Woodland Trust to supply the whips and our

       thanks go to the WI for providing a donation towards the planting.
       In the future, hedge cutting maintenance will cost from £60 to £70 per annum.  
       The car park drainage is still under investigation the previously reported possible

       solution may be too expensive. 
       Finally gates to access the car park from the hall forecourt need to be provided, 

       we will apply to County Cllr P Fowler’s Community Grant to help with the cost. 

11.  Finance:
(a) The clerk presented the Balance Sheet to the council; Cllr C Page proposed to accept the document, Cllr L Jones seconded the motion which was carried.
(b) The clerk presented the2017/18 budget and the precept was discussed.
     Cllr R Fetherston-Dilke proposed a precept of £5500 and Cllr J Cooper 

     seconded the proposal and the council all agreed.

(c) The following donations were discussed and resolved:

Maxstoke PCC £870 (Church yard Maint.), Maxstoke Messenger £200,
            The Air Ambulance £200 and OWPC Daw Mill Appeal £200*

            *See letter from OWPC Chairman regarding costs to fund the appeal, issued  

            in correspondence at the last meeting.
       Finance continued:

(d) The following cheques were raised and signed:
Ch No 100132         Curry’s - Computer/Software                          £453.98
Ch No 100133         Petty Cash                                                          £50.00

Ch No 100133         Norton anti Virus part payment                         £30.00
             Ch No 100135         Clerk, Salary Oct/Nov/Dec                              £200.00
Ch No 100136         HMRC Tax                                                        £50.00
Ch No 100137         Donation - Air Ambulance                               £200.00

Ch No 100138         Donation – Maxstoke messenger                      £200.00

Ch No 100139         Cancelled, cheque error
Ch No 100140         Donation OWPC Daw Mill Appeal                  £200.00

Ch No 100141         Maxstoke PCC, Churchyard Maint.                  £870.00

12.   Maxstoke Church.
        The churchyard maintenance work has been placed with a new contractor. 
13.   AOB.

        Daw Mill Appeal: County Cllr P Fowler reported that he was concerned about

        the traffic solutions for Coleshill put forward by Harworth Estates and he will be 

        consulting with NWBC and OWPC to present at the appeal.

        Area Forum South: Both Policing, speeding and the sale of the Police Station 

        will be topics discussed, concern has been expressed by the public via Facebook.

        Cllr L Jones was thanked for reporting car parts debris near New End Road.  
14.   Date of next meeting & the AGM will be on Thursday 27th April 2017 in the
        Village Hall.    
15.   Close of the meeting: The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.

 Signed…………………………..                     Date………………………. 
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